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Toward a Body of Literature 
in Family Medicine

Even the casual observer of Ameri­
can medical education over the past 
decade must be aware by now that 
significant change has occurred —  a 
rapid evolution if not revolution. In­
creased enrollments, shortened cur­
ricula, coordinated systematic cur­
ricula, increased time and variety for 
electives, extension into the practice 
community, emphasis on objectives 
and evaluation and increased admis­
sion of minority and female students 
all testify to the breadth and depth of 
the change.

Among the most important and po­
tentially far-reaching changes is the 
recovery and reconstitution cf the 
generalist role as a legitimate profes­
sional vocation. Organized mainly 
under the rubric of Family Medicine, 
students are increasingly opting for 
this role and seeking both under­
graduates of early family practice 
high quality. The impact of choice 
has been to expose the poverty of 
medical school faculties in their abil­
ity to meet these needs.

Medical schools and teaching hos­
pitals have squeezed and scraped to 
f in d  te ac h e rs ,  and a m a z in g ly  
enough, some are being found. Gen­
eral practitioners, retread specialists, 
graduates of early family practice 
residencies, friendly consultants and 
non-M.D. co -p ro fess iona ls  have 
come together to take on the chal­
lenge of learning to teach what they 
have not themselves been taught. 
These teachers are now constituting 
academic divisions and departments 
and are beginning to define their 
tasks and to ask questions of them­
selves. They are beginning to initiate 
research and to produce papers. The 
day has passed when one can get a 
large academic forum to exhort or 
pontificate on "W hy I am a Family 
Doctor." Now there are studies on 
morbidity in practice, epidemiology, 
demography, medical records, tax­
onomy, behavioral science in clinical 
practice, the health care team and 
other subjects of substance that re­
quire a hearing.

It is for this reason that the appear­
ance Of The Journal o l Family Prac­
tice is so critically appropriate. There

is a pressing need for teachers of 
Family Medicine to be able to com­
municate with each other about their 
professional work. There is also the 
need for a refereed journal in which 
quality papers can appear as a 
demonstration of professional com­
petence.

These needs do not begin to be 
met by journals which emphasize re­
view articles or newspaper type cov­
erage of medical meetings. There is
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currently no other journal available 
to the family physician-teacher for 
professional contributions. I think I 
can speak for all family practice 
faculty in warmly welcoming The 
Journal o l Family Practice as a nec­
essary accoutrement to the academic 
discipline of Family Medicine. A body 
of literature must be developed if the 
discipline is to negotiate successful­
ly the adolescent "g row ing  pains”  to 
become a mature and established 
branch of medical knowledge.

On behalf of the Society of Teach­
ers of Family Medicine, we wish The 
Journal a long and productive exis­
tence.

G. Gayle Stephens, M.D.

President. Society ot Teachers 
of Family Medicine
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